Michael & Barbara Dawson

National Transport Casework Team
Tyneside House

Skinnerburn Road

Newcastle Business Park

Newcastle upon Tyne
NE4 7AR

8th September 2021

Your reference NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254
Dear Mr Crass,

I refer to your Notice of a Public Enquiry I respect of the Proposed Stopping Up of
Highway at Princes Parade, Folkestone and wish you to know that I object to the
Order.

1. Realigning the road will result in the loss of amenity for the General Public as
the road currently provides access to approximately 1.5 miles of the seashore
with safe parking.

2. The rerouting of the road only 13 meters alongside the Royal Military Canal
will completely spoil the pleasure of walking by the canal due to noise and
pollution and be a threat to the diversity of nature by adversely affecting the
habitat.

3. There will be a loss of parking spaces along the seafront which will put more
pressure on the surrounding residential roads.

4 The timescale of the project must be lengthy and so the pressure on the
existing A259 will be huge during that period.

Yours sincerely






